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[image: image5.png]Residential Fall Cleanup 2016

Monday, Oct. 17th -

Thursday, Oct. 20t

cceptable Iltem

v Tree Trimmings Branches
(under 10cm in diameter and 3 meters
inlength, bundled neatly)

v Leaves (bagged)

¥ Organic Materials

The Village of Slocan will only pick
up organic materials. All other
materials will be left and it will be
the owner’s responsibility to take
to the appropriate recycling facility
or transfer station.
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2016 Council Meeting Schedule


November 14            	December 12





SET TO MAKE A SPLASH


The Nelson Aquatic Centre set to re-open October 20th! 


To celebrate the re-opening of the aquatic centre, the RDCK will be hosting a public event on Sunday, October 23rd from 10:00 am – 5:00 pm.


Join staff at the beach carnival tent for a number of fun family activities,


including face painting, cupcake decorating, music, games and prizes.


The Nelson Rotary Club will host a free hot dog roast from 12-4. 


Patrons 15 years and over will pay $2 to use the facility on that day; 


users 2-14 will pay a loonie. For more info:


 Joe Chirico General Manager of Com. 250-352-8158 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jchirico@rdck.bc.ca" �jchirico@rdck.bc.ca�


Marty Benson NDCC Recreation Manager 250-354-4386 � HYPERLINK "mailto:mbenson@rdck.bc.ca" �mbenson@rdck.bc.ca�


Stuart Horn Chief Admin. Officer 250-352-8152 � HYPERLINK "mailto:shorn@rdck.bc.ca" �shorn@rdck.bc.ca� 





OFFICE HOURS:


Monday to Thursday from 


9:00am to 4:00pm 


(Closed from 12 noon to 


1:00pm for lunch)


Closed on Fridays.





THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


Box 50, 503 Slocan Street


Slocan, B.C.  V0G 2C0


Ph: 250-355-2277      Fax: 250-355-2666


info@villageofslocan.ca


OCTOBER 2016 
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Halloween Hoot – 


October 31st


FIREWORKS at the Ball Field! 


Complimentary hot dogs, hot chocolate,


Bonfires, costumes, and more!
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Become a Volunteer Fire Fighter!


At the Slocan Volunteer Fire Department, there are many various jobs besides fighting fires. These include rope rescue, first responder, motor vehicle incident response, driver, on-scene equipment assistant, and administration. Previous experience is not necessary, and required personal protective equipment and training are provided for free. 


Help save lives and homes in our community!


For more info contact Deb Burnett 250-352-8154 � HYPERLINK "mailto:dburnett@rdck.bc.ca" �dburnett@rdck.bc.ca�


or Slocan Fire chief John Gates 250-355-2468 � HYPERLINK "mailto:jgates@rdck.bc.ca" �jgates@rdck.bc.ca� 





LEGION EVENTS


Halloween Dance October 29th: “Ruckus Rocks” 9:00 pm $12


Tickets available at Mountain Valley Station or call 250-355-2672 to reserve!


Music Jam Every Sunday: 3 – 7pm (No Jam Nov. 20th)


Friday night dance October 21st: $5.00 at the door


November 11th: Remembrance Day Services


Everyone welcome (Start time is 10:45 at the legion. We will march to the Cenotaph then back to the hall for Service and a light lunch)


There will also be a Candlelight gathering at the Cemetery at 4:00 pm


November 20th: Legion Christmas Craft Fair



































Slocan Community Library will be host to Donna Macdonald as she reads from her book, Surviving City Hall: A Memoir, on Sunday November 6th at 1:00 pm. Donna served on Nelson City Council for 19 years. She has spearheaded many projects including cultural development, affordable housing, recreation facilities and action on climate change. She was also a leader of the Osprey Community Foundation and the Nelson CARES Society. She has been involved with library boards for several years and is currently president of the B.C. Library Trustees Association. In 2015, she received a B.C. Community Achievement Award. We hope you can join us in welcoming Donna. 


It is sure to be an informative and enjoyable afternoon!





A great big Thank You to all that participated in the Seniors Housing Hike and Bike!


With more than 85 registered hikers and bikers and more than $35,000.00 raised, the event was an amazing success! A special thank you to all the support workers, Passmore and Slocan firehall and first responders, and B.C. Ambulance, for providing back up and support along the entire route. Kootenay Slocan Lions, Passmore Seniors, Passmore and Appledale Hall Societies. The Slocan Legion, Slocan Valley Grass Roots Gramma’s, The Threads Guild and Fomi’s Bakery. The society would also like to thank the Columbia Basin Trust and the Slocan Valley Economic Development Commission for their support.





CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS!!!!





Slocan Community Library needs volunteers!  Your village library is run completely by volunteers; however, every once in awhile, we need to replenish our numbers so that we can serve the community adequately.  It is a wonderful place to spend a few hours serving interesting and delightful patrons. 


 If you are interested, please email – � HYPERLINK "mailto:dgole@telus.net" �dgole@telus.net� 





We are now accepting registration forms for SENIORS AND PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES; CLEARING OF DRIVEWAY FURROWS


For new registrants, please pick up your form at the Village Office. For existing registrants, please call in to confirm your address and information, and that you are on the list. 


Be mindful that this is a free service and that it is not a required service or bylaw. 


Streets and commercial areas will be cleared before driveway furrows. Your patience is much appreciated.


Thank You!





Smoke & Carbon Monoxide Alarm RECYCLE Program


Fire prevention week is just around the corner!  Check your smoke and carbon alarms to be sure they are not out-dated or expired.  There is a recycle drop-off, at no cost to you, at Nelson Home Building Centre, 101 McDonald Dr., Nelson (by the airport). 


Mon-Fri 7:00am-5:30pm | Sat. 8:00am-5:30pm | Sun. 10:00am-4:00pm 





UPCOMING BILLS:





January 2017:


Utility Billing


Business Licensing





Please contact the Village Office to inquire about your balance, if needed. All current Utility charges will transfer to taxes on December 31st, 2016.





Council approved the request from the Spirit of Slocan Committee, for use of the Expo Park, soccer field, and concession stand/area on September 2nd 2017 for set up, and on September 3rd, 2017 for the Labour Day Family Fun Fair.�


Council approved Gail Morris’ request to renew her License to Occupy for the 2017 season for the Slocan Saturday Artisan Market, and that the Agreement be amended to include extension of hours for a once-a-month night market and additional insured license area. �


 Council approved a $750 RDCK Discretionary Grant for the 2016 Annual Slocan Halloween Hoot, to be held at the Slocan ball field on Monday, October 31st, 2016.�


Council approved a $200 Discretionary Grant for the 2016 WEGCSS Food Bank Christmas Hamper Program.�


A letter will be sent to the Slocan Legion confirming Mayor and Council’s attendance at the 2016 Remembrance Day Ceremony.�


A report was provided by the CAO regarding an application to the CBT Environmental Grant Fund for installation of bear-proof bins in the Village.














The RDCK is again doing “Trash to Treasure” Day, Saturday October 22nd.


Residents are encouraged to place gently used or unwanted items at the front of their property in a location that can be safely accessed by treasure hunters! All items should be removed by 4:00 pm the same day. For more info visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.rcbc.ca" �www.rcbc.ca� or call


1-800-667-4321
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VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


MEETING NOTES: October 11, 2016








, 2016





GET EARTHQUAKE PREPARED


On October 20th, 2016 join the great BC ShakeOut.


For information go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.shakeoutbc.ca" �www.shakeoutbc.ca�


To register go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.shakeoutbc.ca/register" �www.shakeoutbc.ca/register�

















INTERGENERATIONAL COOKING CLASS


We welcome people of all ages to a free fun evening! 


Join WE Graham Community Service Society and Columbia Basin Alliance for Literacy for cooking classes. Traditional, contemporary, and international recipes.


Thursday October 27th, 5:00-7:00pm, and continues every other Thursday! (Nov. 10 & 24, Dec.8) at WE Graham Community Youth Centre.  Call Penny 250-226-7605 to register.





An exciting new group in the Kootenays wants to invite you to talk food!


The Central Kootenay Food Policy Council needs members with thought and experience in a variety of area’s surrounding a just and vibrant food system! They are hoping as a group to deepen their understanding of the needs across the central Kootenays! For more info and Application Form go to ckfoodpolicy.ca or contact


Abra Brynne, Project Co-Ordinater 250-352-5342 /mobile 250-777-2480/ E-mail info@ckfoodpolicy.ca





UPCOMING FLU SHOT CLINIC:


Wednesday, November 9th at the Slocan Health and Wellness Centre from 1:00-2:30 pm








	The Slocan Valley Economic Development Commission, with assistance from the Slocan District Chamber of Commerce, is hosting a free workshop Sat. Oct.22, 2016 from 10:00am-1:00pm at the Lemon Creek Lodge. The workshop is geared towards Slocan Valley business owners that are considering retirement in the coming years and are interested in planning for successful transition. Key note speaker will be Will Nixon from the Basin Business Advisors. In addition, economist Jonathon Buttle and lawyer, Leon Pigott will be available for general questions.  Limited registration (20)


Visit: www.SlocanValley.com for more info








WINTER IS THE BEST TIME TO TEST FOR RADON!


The Village Office has 90-day radon tests available for $15 in you are interested in testing your home! For more info on radon, please visit www.radonaware.ca





FREE VEHICLE REMOVAL


The week of October 17th, the Village will once again be offering FREE vehicle removal.  If you are interested in participating, please contact the Village Office to register.  We will require the make, model, colour and license plate # of your vehicle (unlicensed vehicles will also be accepted).  Please remember to move your vehicle onto the Village Boulevard on your scheduled day of pick-up.


This program was initiated in response to Village beautification and in preparation for winter snow removal.


250-355-2277


THERE IS NO COST TO VILLAGE RESIDENTS FOR THIS SERVICE.








The Village of Slocan is putting a call out to residents that are


interested in the Rain Barrel Initiative





Rain barrels are becoming a popular household item as people start to consider water conservation and local food production.  The Coca-Cola Company has started to repurpose their syrup barrels and turn them into rain barrels.  The Village has been in contact with Coca-Cola and have 100 rain barrels available to initiate this project in our community!  Each barrel costs $50.00 and will be cleaned and retro-fitted to be used as a rain barrel.  After you purchase your rain barrel, it is suggested that it be put on a stand under the existing rain gutter spouts on your house.


Please call the office to reserve your rain barrel - The Village only has 100 to offer!


We will also advertise in other communities throughout the area to see who else has interest.


We are pleased to become proactive with water conservation!


250-355-2277� HYPERLINK "mailto:info@villageofslocan.ca" �info@villageofslocan.ca�








Residents are requested to place any organic materials for pickup on the boulevard where you would normally place your garbage can. Any items placed on the boulevard after October 20th will not be removed and the home owner will be responsible for disposing of the materials.











